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Re: Request for Proposals to Operate Butte Regional Transit (BLine) 

ATTENTION:  All prospective Proposers for the above-noted project 

ADDENDUM NO. 1:  Changes and/or clarifications to the Federal Transit Administrations policy and 
regulation of Alcohol Misuse and Prohibited Drug Use. 

On October 17, 2018, Acting Administrator K. Jane Williams forwarded a letter out of the FTA’s Office of 
Transit Safety and Oversight to all grantees, sub-recipients and safety sensitive contractors receiving 
5307, 5309,5311 or 5339 federal funding. regarding a change to FTA’s Alcohol Misuse and Prohibited 
Drug Use Policy. 

Effective January 1, 2019, there will be an “increase of the minimum rate of random drug testing from 
25% to 50% of covered employees for employers subject to FTA’s drug and alcohol regulation.” 

The Proposer’s attention is directed to the attached letter and are instructed to assure that all 
required documentation in support of a submitted proposal appropriately include assurances 
for, the acceptance of and the incorporation of the criteria stated in the letter.  

Dated:  December 11, 2018 Signed: 

Jon A. Clark, Executive Director 
Butte County Association of Governments 
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